Intergovernmental Consultation



Proposed Single Use Plastics Prohibition Regulations

Ministry/Department

Environment and Climate Change Canada

Consultation Deadline

Saturday, March 5, 2022

Summary

The federal government has released draft regulations to prohibit the import, manufacture, and sale of six different single-use plastic categories in Canada and is seeking public input on its proposal.

Proposed Form of Input

City staff will prepare a letter as part of the consultation process.

Rationale

The City has an interest in contributing to policy development related to waste services.

Lead

Environmental Services - Waste Services

Link to Ministry Website

https://www.gazette.gc.ca/rp-pr/p1/2021/2021-12-25/html/reg2-eng.html

Contact Information

Intergovernmental Services

Chief Administrative Office

Intergovernmental.relations@guelph.ca

City Hall, 1 Carden Street, Guelph ON N1H 3A1

519-37-5602

TTY: 519-826-9771